Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team 

at Gerrans Memorial Hall at 12noon on 26th August 2016

Present: Jon Smith, John Adams, Sue Wagstaff, David Spreadborough, Caroline Coldwell and Yvonne Fuller
Purpose: To agree a process for progressing production of a Roseland Character Guide
The MT had invited Yvonne Fuller to attend to discuss her recently produced document entitled ‘Local Character in the Roseland’ and CC due to her involvement with the CAMP project which overlaps with this next implementation project. 
YF introduced herself and explained she is a long-time resident of St Mawes, an artist, and a passionate defender of the Roseland. In response to the inspector’s comments in his appeal decision on Trecarrell in St Just regarding the lack of identifiable character on the Roseland YF felt moved to prepare a defence in the form of this document which she sent to the St Just parish council and to Edwina Hannaford at Cornwall Council. It was well received by all and Edwina also circulated it to the planning department. As the examiner for the RNDP insisted that all mention of a Design Guide be removed from the Plan document the SG have always known that a document was still required to supplement the adopted sections of the Carrick Design Guide to highlight the specific characteristics of the Roseland. The advice from the Council was for a mainly pictorial document and independently YF has started the process. JA explained that the document would have to go through consultations with the parish councils and the community before presentation to Cornwall Council. Another consultation would then be required and hopefully it would be adopted as a supplementary document attached to the Cornwall Local Plan.
The MT all praised YF on the quality of her document and asked for her permission to use her document as a basis for a guide, which she agreed. CC reported that she had spoken to Jenny Wheatley, a resident of Portloe who has been involved with the CAMP project and who also has an artistic background, who has agreed to assist with this project. JA suggested that Geoff Pring should also be asked if he can spare the time to assist.
JA confirmed that Cornwall Council are very interested in the project and it is one of the subjects to be discussed at a meeting scheduled for Wednesday 7th September for the MT with Rob Lacey.

All agreed:

1. Following the meeting on 7th September a meeting is to be arranged with YF, CC, Jenny Wheatley, Geoff Pring (if agreeable) and the MT to decide how to take the project forward. (Note: to be prior to the start of YF’s holiday on 27th September)

2. Ideally needed to recruit a representative from each area of the Roseland.

3. Keep the Guide simple and to the point - an introduction explaining why and how produced; short section for each area; sections on similar areas/types of building; many photos/diagrams, few words.
Meeting closed at 1pm



S Wagstaff

